
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Hospital Chief Executive Officer, Nursing Home Administrators and 

Adult Care Facility Administrators 
 

FROM:   New York State Department of Health, Office of Primary Care and 
Health Systems Management  

 
RE:  Extension of the 2020 Compliance Period for Facility Evacuation 

Planning  
 
DATE:  April 22, 2020 
 
 
 

The New York State Department of Health (Department), Office of Primary Care 
and Health Systems Management (OPCHSM) recognizes the tremendous amount 
of work that providers currently are facing in order to safeguard their staff, 
patients, residents, and the public health due to the ongoing outbreak of novel 
coronavirus (COVID-19).  The Department also recognizes that this additional 
workload will continue for at least the next several weeks. 
 
Given these extraordinary circumstances, the Department has decided to extend the 

compliance period for providers to complete the work that was outlined in the Dear 
CEO and Administrator Letter (DAL) of December 20, 2019, and that originally 
was due to be completed by March 31, 2020 (original DAL attached).  This work 
includes provider updates for their facility, of the HERDS Critical Asset Survey 
and the Facility Evacuation Planning Application (FEPA) on the Department’s 
Health Commerce System (HCS).  The due date for completion of this work is now 
May 31, 2020.   
 

It is hoped that this one-month extension will allow your facility to take the time 
and care that is necessary to complete this important evacuation planning.  As we 
are embroiled in responding to the ongoing COVID-19 outbreak, we are reminded 
of the importance of planning and preparing for any type of emergency event that 
we may experience.  For questions, please contact OHEP@health.ny.gov. 
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